An Affiliated Member of the New York State Building Officials Conference

Stuart Tom, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee c/o John Belcik, CEO International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL35213

Subject: Letter of Support of candidates to serve various positions on the International Code Council Board of Directors

September 16, 2025

Dear Chairperson Tom,

On behalf of the membership of the Finger Lakes Building Officials Association (FLBOA) of New York, we endorse the following people for the noted positions on the International Code Council Board of Directors. The Finger Lakes Building Officials Association was formed in 1978 and serves Code Enforcement Officials in a nine-county area in Upstate New York. FLBOA is a proud Chapter of the International Code Council.

In consultation with other chapters, review of submitted letters of request, and consideration of a person's ability to work cooperatively with other Board members, we endorse the following:

Mike Boso - President
Steve McDaniel - Vice President
Michael Savage - for Sec-Treasurer
David Molnar - for Section D
Jack Applegate - for at Large
Jessica Fust- for Section B
Rachel Parrish - for at Large
Higgins, Andy - for at Large

We have also written a separate letter of support for Steve McDaniel as he is a known "Rock Star" commodity to us and know he will continue to be the same for the ICC Board.

Thank you for the consideration of all of the above candidates as we feel they will be the best team to represent the needs and advancement of the Code Council. I trust that you will give our recommendations the utmost consideration. Please feel free to contact me if you require any further information or if I can be of further assistance (585) 721 0552.

Respectfully,

Terry W. Rech. President

Finger Lakes Building Officials Association (FLBOA)